




In Memory of  
 

Frank & Jennie Pondel 
John & Helen Stanula 
Gerry Girdaukas  
David Girdaukas 
Benny Savaglio 
Domenic Savaglio 
Ido Miceli 
Maria Carmela Miceli 
Kathy Hains Smith 
Peter & Alexsandra Johnson 
Allan & Mildred Schroeder 
Peter & Leona Herr 
Jerry & Sharon Herr 
John & Anne Jecevicus 
Bill Jecevicus Jr. 
Rosa B. Ojanen 
Vieno M. Stalo 
Carol A. Pleet 
Robert Lasky 
Edward & Kathryn Pleet 
William Loewen 
Mary Ann Carroll 
William Carroll 
Larry York 
Micahel Kreuser 
Mike Sciarra 
Grandparents of Mike 
 Dallmann 
Grandparents of Maggie 
 Surges 
Catherine & Dominic Fabinano 
Muriel & Walter Jalensky 
Stanley & Edith Peddl 
Leon Huges 
 

Tommasina Curi 
Marino Curi 
Charles J. Lennon Sr. 
Raymond T. Cox 
Tom Shanahan 
John & Irene Lawler Sr. 
Frank Eleanor & Geneva Holz  
Jack Palmer 
Paul & Grace Alix 
Lucy Terpstra 
Paul Terpstra  
Homer & Jeanne Ambrose 
August Ridolfi 
Nazareno & Rose Sirocchi 
Lucy Falaschi 
Helen & William Gogola 
Claire & Joe Gogola 
Guido & Norma Schumann 
Gazy & Mary Pochiber 
Anton Gucciardo 
Bill Buerger 
Margo & Everett Western 
Louise & Alois Bigalski 
In memory of all Family    
 Members 
Josi & Frances Ritacca 
Sister M. Pamcratius, O.P. 
Peter Mandli 
Rizzo Family 
Maria & Jesus Sosa 
Hilario & Virginia Rodriguez 
Helen & John Kopp 
Rita & Gerald Zastrow 
Hedy (Oma) Franz 
Mr & Mrs Joseph Kowazczyk 
Agnes Kowalczyk 
 

Gianna Kristine Zernia 
Joe & Mary Pillizzi 
Don & Pat Wirtz 
Jean Weisner  
Bill Weisner 
Bill Repka 
Sandra Bary 
Joe Ochandatgui 
William & Helen Farrell 
William & Jeanette Uhl 
Lloyd & Eva Marie Nail 
James & Alnia Reiherzer 
Jack & Bernice Bigley  
Ken & Ruth Nelson  
Ruth Binder 
Patrick Looper Heilman  
 
In Honor of: 
Timothy Bartz 
Carol Friday 
Violet Gucciardo 
John Ritacca 
Marshal & Helen Holland 
Jesse & Yolanda Sosa 
Beverly Mandli 
Fr. Bob Weighner 
Fr. Cliff Ermatinger  
Beverly Foster 

Thank you to all who donated flowers in memory of 
and in honor of the following loved ones 



 
Parish Office Hours 
Tuesday through Thursday:  
8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Friday: 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. 
262-942-8300 or 262-331-0906     
Catholic Schools  
www.allsaintskenosha.org 
www.kenoshastjoseph.com     
Kenosha Area Young Adult  
Catholics: Facebook: KYAC     
Daily Masses:  
1st Tuesday of month  5:15  p.m. 
St. Catherine Medical Center Chapel    
All other Tuesdays 5:15 p.m. 
St. Anne    
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday , -  
12 noon St. Anne    
Saturdays 8:30 a.m. St. Anne    
2nd Wednesday 10:15 a.m.  
Prairie Ridge Sr. Campus 
7900 94th Avenue   
  
 
 

 
Baptisms - Congratulations! 
Contact the parish at least  
2 months in advance to register for a 
Baptism Reflection  
Weddings-Blessings!  
Contact Fr. Bob at least 6 months in 
advance  
Reconciliation 
Wednesday 12:30 p.m. 
Saturday 9 a.m. or by appointment  
Anointing of the Sick 
Contact Fr. Bob 942-8300  
Parish Membership- 
Please see a Welcome minister at the 
Information Desk in the Gathering  
 
Find us on Facebook:  
St. Anne Catholic Church,  
Pleasant Prairie 
 
Homilies are posted  
weekly on our Web site  
Find us at www.saint-anne.org 
· Parish Calendar & Bulletins 
· Videos 
· Weekly Gospel Reflections 
· Youth Ministry, GRACE Group &  
· That Man is You Updates 

  
Welcome to  

Saint Anne Catholic Church 

 
 
 
   
Monday, April 22 
7 p.m. Boy Scouts 
 
 
Tuesday, April 23 
5:15 p.m. Mass W Mary Jakubowski 
6:00 p.m. ASCS Board Meeting  
6:00 p.m. Eucharistic Holy Hour 
 
 
Wednesday, April 24 
10:00 a.m. Everyday Life Group 
12:00 p.m. Mass W Mary Antonacci 
12:30 p.m. Reconciliation  
6:00 p.m. Knights of Columbus 
6:30 p.m.. Knights Ladies Auxiliary  
7:00 p.m. Lifegroup  
 
 
Thursday, April 25 
6:00 a.m. That Man is You 
12:00 p.m. Mass W Connie Bromer 
  
 
Friday, April 26 
12:00 p.m. Mass W Sylvester Fait 
 
 
Saturday, April 27 
6:45 a.m. That Man is You 
No 8 a.m. Mass or Reconciliation 
this morning  
9:00 a.m. Men’s Bible Study 
5:15 p.m. Mass W Florence Marion 
 
 
Sunday, April 28 
9:15 a.m. Mass W Joe Pillizzi Sr.  
Baptism of Sloane Regina Schmalseldt 
11:30 a.m. Mass for the living and 
deceased of St. Anne parish  
6:00 p.m. High School Discipleship—All 
classes meet  

 

This Week at St. Anne 

 
Baptism ~ Congratulations!  
If you are a registered 
parishioner and plan to have your 
child baptized at St. Anne, please 
call the Parish Office to register 
for a Baptism Reflection 
(preparation) which is encouraged 
before your child’s birth.  



HAPPY EASTER! Happy Easter! Or as most other languages prefer: Blessed Pasch—Passover! Pasqua, Pascua, 
Páscoa, Pâques! Israel’s Passover through the Red Sea to the Promised Land! Jesus’ Passover through the Cross to 
resurrection! Our catechumens’ Passover last night, and ours once upon a time, through Baptism’s waters to our family’s 
Eucharist! Welcome, everybody! As someone once said of the Catholic Church, “Here comes everybody!” So in this Jubilee 
of Mercy, we make our own Saint John Chrysostom’s Easter welcome from fourteen hundred years ago: “Let everyone 
enjoy this radiant feast! You who fasted from Lent’s beginning, and you who didn’t fast at all, rejoice! The table’s richly 
set! Come, take from it, everybody, no worries, no embarrassment! All of you, taste the banquet of faith! Enjoy the feast 
of forgiveness! Let no one grieve for having sinned again and again: pardon has risen from the tomb!” Happy Easter! 
Blessed Pasch! Welcome, everybody! Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

 
 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday:  Acts 2:14, 22-33; Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-11;  Mt 28:8-15 
Tuesday:  Acts 2:36-41; Ps 33:4-5, 18-20, 22; Jn 20:11-18 
Wednesday: Acts 3:1-10; Ps 105:1-4, 6-9; Lk 24:13-35 
Thursday:  Acts 3:11-26; Ps 8:2, 5-9; Lk 24:35-48 
Friday:   Acts 4:1-12; Ps 118:1-2, 4, 22-27; Jn 21:1-14 
Saturday:  Acts 4:13-21; Ps 118:1, 14-21; Mk 16:9-15 
Sunday:   Acts 5:12-16; Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24;  Rev 1:9-11a, 12-13, 17-19; Jn 20:19-31 
 
 
TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 Over the centuries, the Church has demonstrated a wonderful ability to adopt a culture’s favorite symbols and 
customs and assign them new meaning. Easter eggs have a very ancient pedigree: nature’s perfect package, emblem of 
new life, dyed and decorated and given as gifts in ancient Egypt, Rome, China, and Persia. Just as the long hard winter 
is over, the egg bursts with promise of life and nourishment. Long ago, Christians came to see the egg not as a symbol of 
spring’s rebirth, but of ours, and as a sign of Christ’s tomb. A Polish legend says that Mary, in compassion for the soldiers 
at the cross, gave them eggs, but that her tears stained their shells with brilliant color. Legends have their origin in tales 
told around a hearth, but they often contain a profound truth. The idea of Mary, the first Christian, engaged in a merciful 
act of forgiveness and tenderness even in the shadow of the cross, describes the age‑old wish that Christ “Easter in us.” 

1st Annual St. Anne’s Chili Cook-Off! 
Thank you to everyone, contestants and supporters who 
participated in the first annual St. Anne Chili Cook-off on 
April 6th. Eleven constants competed for the “The People’s 
Choice” chili award. The winner, and only female 
contestant, was Debbie Capon! Debbie’s white chocolate 
chicken chili was the crowd favorite. Everyone had plenty 
of chili to eat and enjoyed live music provided by Tom 
Kneesel and Michelle Metallo. The Cook-off raised $575 
for the Youth Mission trip, this August. After Mass make 
sure to stop by and check out Debbie’s Plaque on the wall 
in the Gathering area. Thank you again for your support 
and God Bless You! Bob and Sandy Grasser. 
 
Safety Ministry Update: 
For the safety and security of St. Anne’s parishioners, the 
church doors will be locked 10 minutes after Mass begins 
and there will be a Safety Ministry member nearby to 
observe latecomers and open the doors for them as 
needed. The locked doors will not prevent anyone from 
exciting; only entering. Doors will be unlocked after Mass.  

Mark your calendars for the next Parish Series, 
“Speak Up, Speak Out” 
Wednesday May 1st, 2019 
 
Part five of our Parish Retreat Series. Please join us 
Wednesday, May 1st, for our retreat entitled “Speak Up, 
Speak Out”. The retreat series is based on the six Parish 
Values that we have defined as part of our new Mission and 
Vision Statements. In this value we discuss I will bring the 
Good News of Christ and impart His teaching to the people 
entrusted to me. Just as Jesus taught His disciples to spread 
His teachings to all of the nations and world, Jesus is calling 
upon us to do the same. Take time to ask yourself….Do I 
know the teachings of our Church? How do I bring Christ into 
my home and places of work? Is there someone who’s been 
away from the Church that I should reach out to? How can I 
be an instrument for my peers? The retreat starts at 6:30 
p.m. with Mass, followed by talks by Fr. Bob and time for 
prayer and reflection. Please join us and be sure to invite 
family, friends, and fellow parishioners.  



Faith Formation!  
Summer 
Child Formation!  
³ VBS is scheduled for the 

week of July 22nd - 26th 
and registration will open 
on our website at the end 
of April! Please register 
early as our limit is 50 children. We are currently 
seeking enthusiastic and adventurous middle school, 
high school, and adult volunteers to assist with this 
year's VBS program - Roar: Life is Wild, God is 
Good! Volunteer registration will be available in early 
May. All volunteers over the age of 18 must attain 
Safeguarding All God's Family certification prior to 
volunteering with children.  

 
³ Middle School opportunity! In addition to our 

traditional VBS programming,  we are excited to 
introduce a unique summer formation opportunity for 
middle school children. After our VBS activities wrap 
up each day, middle school children are invited to 
bring a lunch and learn more about the Church's 
teachings on serving our neighbors. From 1 - 3:30 pm 
they will apply what they've learned and serve a 
different population or cause in our community! Our 
program limit is 15 children this year; the fee for each 
child is $10. If your child volunteers to assist with VBS 
programming, his/her fee will be waived! 

 
³ 2 0 1 9 - 2 0 2 0  C h i l d  F a i t h  F o r m a t i o n 

Our 2019-2020 Faith Formation registration form will 
be available at the end of April. Please register your 
children before August 31st! "Children have a right to 
fuller catechesis each year" (National Directory of 
Catechesis, 136) 

³ We are seeking enthusiastic parishioners to serve as 
preschool – 11th grade catechists and substitute 
catechists next year! Please prayerfully consider 
whether you are called to join our team and guide our 
youth in knowing, loving, and serving Christ. If you 
discern a call to teach a formation class, please 
complete the Volunteer Catechist Application which 
can be found under “Forms” on the Saint Anne website 
or contact Mary Mowry at mmowry@saint-anne.org, 
(262) 942 - 8300 ext. 104. 

 
First Communion Updates: 
³ Please pray for our 52 First Communicants and their 

families as they prepare to receive Our Lord in the 
Eucharist the weekend of May 4th/5th!  

³ Parents, please review our First Communion rehearsal 
schedule: 

³ Thursday, May 2nd First Communion Rehearsal 
 -5:15 p.m. rehearsal for Saturday Mass at 5:15 p.m.  
 -6:15 p.m. rehearsal for Sunday Mass at 6:15 p.m. 
 -7:15 p.m. rehearsal for Sunday Mass at 11:30 p.m. 
 

 



Alleluia! Today we celebrate the Risen 
Christ. At St. Joseph Catholic Academy, from 
our littlest preschoolers to our high school 
seniors, our entire school community fully 
appreciates that the Resurrection is the 

centerpiece and cornerstone of our faith. We are 
humbled by and grateful to all of our supporting parishes 
for investing in our vibrant school.  Thank you so much for 
helping us all grow closer to God. If you are looking for 
a Christ-centered, academic environment for your family, 
come and see St. Joseph Catholic Academy.  
 
SJCA is still enrolling students from three-year old 
preschool through high school, but hurry. Classes are 
filling up fast. To learn more about SJCA, please contact 
the  Admissions Department 262-654-8651 (ext. 104) to 
schedule a visit or email admissions@sjcawi.org. For more 
information visit our website at www.sjcawi.org. 
 
 

 
Alleluia! Christ has risen! May the joy of the 
resurrection and the promise of new life fill 
your hearts this Easter. On behalf of the All 
Saints Catholic School students, staff, 
teachers and families we wish you a blessed 
and joyful Easter!  

 
Did you know that All Saints Catholic School offers a 3 
year old Kindergarten program known as Saints in 
Training at both our North and South campus? Our 
program is available 5 days/week and care is available 
from 6am-6pm. The teachers utilize the Creative 
Curriculum program using intentional play-based centers 
to engage children. The goal of our early learning center 
is to help children become enthusiastic learners. We 
believe that children learn best by doing and by 
exploring the world around them. 
 
Call today to learn more or take a tour!  
(262)925-4024 allsaintskenosha.org 
 
 

Rainbow Hearts Retreat  
Sunday, May 5th 1-4 p.m. $5 
 
Siblings of a special needs and/or 
medically ill child have a unique faith 
journey. For that reason, St. Anne’s is 
offering a unique retreat just for 
them! It’s a time to come together with 

other siblings in a safe environment to share about the 
challenges that siblings face, to experience God’s love, 
make some new friends, and have fun! This retreat is be-
ing lead by our own Erin Hook Tidd, a special education 
teacher and siblings of a special needs brother. Her goal 
with this retreat is to help others sibs come to know God’s 
calling for them as a very special sibling. 
 
This retreat is open to youth in 1st –12th grade who are 
siblings of a special needs and/or medically ill individual. 
To register for this retreat click on www.saint-anne.org on 
the formation page. Contact Mary Mowry at mmow-
ry@saint-anne.org or 262-942-8300 ext 104 with ques-
tions.  

 
St. Anne Golf Outing 
 
Friday, August 9th! 
 
More info on the way! 
 
 

Save the Date! 



Stewardship; A Way of Life 
Financial Stewardship  

 
Monthly Financials for March 2019 
Fiscal Year March 2018 to March 2019 
      Month to Year to 
Revenues    Date  Date 
Financial Stewardship $   67,445 $   566,915 
SCRIP Ministry   $     2,569 $     25,741  
Offertory Collection  $     5,945 $     45,242 
Other     $     2,581 $     96,789  
Total Revenues   $   78,542 $    734,688 
 
Expenses 
Operational Expenses $    53,875 $   441,963 
Charity and Justice  $  (1,000) $    22,750 
Debt Repayment  $   30,024 $   279,220 
Total Expenses   $   82,899 $   743,934 
 
  Net Total  $   ($4,357) $   (9,245)  
Operational income, expenses and use of mort-
gage reserves only. Does not include Restricted 
Funds. No mortgage reserves were used during 
this fiscal year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Þ Marriage Moments: 
What a coincidence that this year Easter (April 
21) and Earth Day (April 22) are only one day 
apart. Easter reminds Christians of the resurrec-
tion-that the death of the body is not the end of 
the world. Earth Day reminds us all that we hu-
mans have a duty to protect our little part of the 
world- plant Earth. www.susanvogt.net 

 
Þ Parenting Pointers: 
This week in April is “TV Turn-off Week”. Ask 
your family if they are up to the challenge. Sur-
prise yourselves with non screen based entertain-
ment. If you don’t want to go cold turkey, per-
haps you could make a commitment to only watch 
shows the whole family can watch together. 
www.susanvogt.net 

Parish Staff 
 

Fr. Robert Weighner, Pastor 
rweighner@saint-anne.org   

Bill Clark Deacon (Dorothy) 
clarkbltn@sbcglobal.net   

Rich Stanula Deacon (Alice) 
stanularj@aol.com   

Fred Carrubba 
Custodian   

Melissa Waddle  
Administrative Assistant 

parishoffice@saint-anne.org    
Claudia Murillo 
Bookkeeper  

cmurillo@saint-anne.org    
Mary Mowry  

Director of Faith Formation 
mgrzenia@saint-anne.org   

Richard Sosa 
Director of Music and  

Youth Ministry 
rsosa@saint-anne.org   

Dan Weisner 
Custodian/Coordinator 

 
 
 
 
 

Pastoral Council  
 

Matt Berg 
matthewberg@att.net   

Jim Chapman 
chapmanjimr@gmail.com  

Julie Field 
jmfield55@aol.com  
Chris Geyer, Chair 

tuckerwi07@gmail.com  
Tim Metallo, Vice Chair 

Timothy.metallo@gmail.com  
Paul Makidon, Trustee 

paul.makidon@abbvie.com  
Mark Mandli, Secretary 
mjmandl2@scj.com  

Pam Jacobsen 
pjacobsen1@wi.rr.com  
Alice Stanula, Trustee 

ats1231@aol.com  
Fr. Robert Weighner, Pastor 
rweighner@saint-anne.org 


